@ a Matter Management Company

February 10, 2022

Town of Tyrone, GA

Brandon Perkins, Town Manager
950 Senoia Rd

Tyrone, Georgia 30290

Re:  Annual Rate Adjustment
Dear Brandon,

As you are aware, the cost of goods and services such as fuel, disposal, and Department of Transportation
qualified CDL drivers has greatly increased this past year. Unfortunately, we must pass along these costs to the
consumer in order to maintain the quality of service expected from you, our customers and our company.

Our agreement for Solid Waste Collection allows for an annual rate adjustment. Effective April 1,2022,
the base rate per home will be adjusted to $56.07 per quarter. This adjustment is based on the Garbage and Trash
Collection subindex of the Consumer Price Index as described in the agreement. I have included a copy of the
latest distribution from the Department of Labor.

Additionally, there will be quarterly adjusted fuel surcharge as defined in item 3.20.1 of our agreement. I
have included an analysis of the comparison of each quarter in 2021 as a reference. Next quarters billing will
include the increase for the latest completed quarter, Q4 of 2021. That adjustment equates to 7.24%.

As our economy continues to improve, and inflation changes over the next twelve months, the adjustment
based on the CPI will be reflected in the Q1 2023 quarterly invoice. The fuel surcharge will be adjusted quarterly
as per our agreement. We all hope for better days for our Country and your community.

Should you have any questions or desire to discuss this further, please contact me. My information is
provided below.
Sincerely,

M G

Mic ael\ Cosman

District Manager - Georgia
Amwaste of Georgia, LLC
Phone — 615.838.1748
mcosman(@amwasteusa.com
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